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AUGUST 2017 

A MESSAGE FROM PASTOR MIKE 

 WORSHIP SCHEDULE 

Saturday at 5:00 PM     

Sunday at 9:30 AM 

 

Fellowship follows in the   

Parish House 

Children’s Church School  

during Sunday  

worship service 

 

PUMC 

 2732 EAST MAIN ROAD 

   PO Box 265   

Portsmouth, RI 02871 

Office: 401-683-4005 

Pastorôs phone: 401-787-4971  

 
FOOD FOR THOUGHT:  

 

The First Agreement:  BE IMPECCABLE WITH YOUR WORD  

Your word is the gift that comes directly from God.  The Gospel of John, 

speaking of the creation of the universe, says, òIn the beginning was the word, 

and the word was with God, and the word is God.ó  The word is a force; it is the 

power you have to express and communicate, to think, and thereby to create the 

events in your life.  The word is the most powerful tool you have as a human, but 

it can be like a double edged sword.  One edge is the misuse of the word, which 

creates a living hell.  The other edge is the impeccability of the word, which will 

only create beauty, love, and heaven on earth. Impeccability means òwithout sin.ó  

A sin is anything that you do which goes against yourself. When you are 

impeccable, you take responsibility for your actions, but you do not judge or 

blame yourself.  Anything you say against someone else is a sin against yourself.  

Use the word in the correct way.  Use the word to share your love.  
 

The Second Agreement:  DONõT TAKE ANYTHING PERSONALLY 

You take it personally because you agree with whatever was said.  As soon as you 

agree, the poison goes through you, and you are trapped in the dream of hell.  

Taking things personally is the maximum expression of selfishness because we 

make the assumption that everything is about òme.ó We learn to take everything 

personally.  We think we are responsible for everything. Me, me, me. Nothing 

other people do is because of you.  It is because of themselves.  It is based on 

his or her own feelings, beliefs, and opinions.  If you take that poison, it 

becomes yours.  But if you do not take it personally, you are immune in the 

middle of hell.  Whatever you think, whatever you feel, I know is your problem 

and not my problem.  It is nothing personal, because you are dealing with 

yourself, not me.  Whatever people do, feel, think, or say, donõt take it 

personally; by taking things personally, you set yourself up to suffer for nothing.  

 

The Third Agreement:   DONõT MAKE ASSUMPTIONS 

The way to keep yourself from making assumptions is to ask questions.  Make 

sure the communication is clear.  Ask for what you want.  Everybody has the 

right to tell you no or yes, but you always have the right to ask.  

 

The Fourth Agreement:  ALWAYS DO YOUR BEST  

This is about the action of the first three:  Always do your best. Your best is 

never going to be the same from one moment to the next.  Everything is 

changing all the time; so your best will sometimes be high quality, and other 

times it will not be as good.   As you build the habit of the four new agreements, 

your best will become better than it used to be; you learn from your mistakes.  



NEWSLETTER OF THE PORTSMOUTH UNITED METHODIST CHURCH  August  2017 

2  

 

 

PAGE  ITEM  

1  Message from Pastor Mike  
 

 

2 Contents  
 

The Basics 
 

3 How to Reach Pastor Mike  

Staff Hours  

August Birthdays  

4 Sheilaõs Music Notes 

5 Portsmouth Praises  

 

PAGE  ITEM  

6 God's Community Garden 

7 August Calendar  

  

 
 

 

 T H E    B a s I c S 
Portsmouth UMC  

Mission Statement  
ñLive our faith in ways that will bring 
people to Christ: by Worshiping God, 
Growing our faith, Reaching out, and 
Serving people in need, in order to 
build a community that continues 
Christôs earthly mission.ò 

 

 Tell us your email 

addressé 

If you received the newsletter by U.S. 
mail and have an email address, 
please forward it to Mary at the office:  

Church Council Representatives 

Church Council Chair   Nancy Dluhy   

Church Council Secretary Susan Millard  

SPRC John Cochran   

Education Gar Weymouth  

Finance Dave Brock   

History/Memorials Carol Hutchinson  

Lay Leader/SPRC Dick Taylor   

Missions ( I n Transition )   

Nominations Pastor Mike  

Public Relations ( I n Transition )   

Stewardship ( I n Transition )   

Treasurer Chris McMillian  

Trustees 
Craig McMillian  

Keith Mackenzie 
 

Congregational Care Committee Bryn Weymouth  

Worship ( I n Transition )   

Youth Representative ( I n Transition )    

Young Adult Representative ( I n Transition )   
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HOW TO REACH PASTOR MIKE  

1 FIRST call the church office at  401 - 683 - 4005  

2 THEN . . . if I am not there, and that doesnõt work . . . please feel free to call my work cell number . . . 

or text me . . . at 401 - 787 - 4971  

3 NEXT please try emailing me at revmpike@gmail.com if you need a written reply.   

 

WHEN PASTOR MIKE IS NOT AVAILABLE ... 

PASTORôS DAY OFF Pastor Mikeôs day off will be Mondays. Please call or email the office if you 
need help. 

PASTORAL CARE  If you need pastoral care during these times, you may 
contact for information on local Pastors who are covering. 

 
Staff Hours  

 
 

   Rev. Michael Pike :  

   Office Hours - Pastor Mike  

Tuesday 9-11, Wednesday 9-11, 

Thursday 9 -11  

(also available other times by 

appointment)  

Pastorõs Work cell  

# 401 -787 -4971 

Email at revmpike@gmail.com 

 
 

   Mary Kittredge  

  (Administrative Assistant) 

hours are:  
 

  Monday, Tuesday, Thursday    

10am- 12pm 
 
    

 Call the office at 683 -4005  

 

 

2 Cassandra Martin  

 Megan Witsaman 

4 Emily Frantz  

 Christopher MacKenzie  

7 Janet Schlosky  

8 Gar Weymouth  

9 Mackenzie Martin  

 Lynn Witsaman 

 Bob Martley  

10  Ed Siderski  

11 Dave Tavares 

12 Matthew Wilson  

14 Becky Burton  

 Emily Charette  

15 Chantel (Newton) Hendrzak  

 Linda Wood  

19 Alyssa Cardone 

                        

 

20  Pat Martin  

22  Jason Mercier  

22  Anne Andrade  

24 Carlton Johnson  

26  John White  

27  George Anderson  

28  Bonnie Waddicor  

29  Norma Stinson  

29  David Brock  

30  Cliff Jeffries  

31 Linda Stimpson  
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ñCome to me, all you who are weary and burdened, and I will give you rest.ò   

Matthew 11:28 

 

Feeling tired and worn?  Go to Jesus.  Feeling lonely and scared?  Go to Jesus.  Do take some time alone in 

prayer, talk to the Lord and give Him all your problems.  In Matthew 11:28,  He is telling 

us to come to Him and He will give you rest.  That rest may come in the form of a good 

book, a friend, a sermon at church, or some other way, but Jesus will reach and teach you 

and you will have peace (rest).  Keep yourself open to the Lord; He is always with you and 

will help you. 

  

SUMMER MUSIC  

 

Our Summer Music Program is in full swing and we appreciate all our volunteers for sharing their talent. 

 

THANK YOU!  

 

Marjorie Wilkey for singing on June 18th 

LaRaine Weatherby for playing the Prelude at the piano on June 25th 

Cliff Jeffries for singing on June 25th 

Beth Brock for her Clarinet Solo on June 25th 

Marjorie Wilkey and Marty Relyea for their duets on July 2nd 

Kathy Shaw for her Flute Solo on July 9th 

Bonita Cade and Vonnie Nordby for their duet on July 16 

Bonita Cade and Sheila Schattle for their piano/organ duet on July 

16th 

Praise Band for leading our services on July 23 and July 30 

 

LOOKING AHEAD  

Marty Relyea will be singing on August 6th, Bob and Barbara 

Wheeler will be singing on August 13th, Our Praise Band will 

Be leading the service on August 20th and August 27th, and 

Marjorie Wilkey will be singing on September 3rd. 

 

SUMMER MUSIC   

Thank you again to our 

volunteers who are making our 

services this Summer very 

special.  May God Bless 

everyone with his peace, love 

and refreshment this Summer.  
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Thank you to all who helped make Rebecca Cochran and Jeremy Wilkinsonõs 

wedding the special day that it was.  Everything was just beautiful, and it 

couldnõt have been more perfect.  Special thanks to those who took time out 

of their busy lives to attend, to Sheila Schattle for the beautiful music, and 

to Pastor Mike, Diane Peckham and David Venancio for making sure all was 

set up and went smoothly, as well as cleaning up after us.  We are blessed to 

belong to such a caring church family.                                                                                                          

       John and Elizabeth Cochran  

 

Thank you to Rose, Maria, and July for the lovely wedding anniversary 

celebration on July 16th.  The cake was beautiful and delicious and the time 

of fellowship meant a lot to us.                                                                                 

       Pastor Mike & Mickey  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YOUõRE INVITED 

COME ALIVE GOSPEL MUSIC FEST 

AUGUST 19, 2017       11:00ñ3:00 

KINGõS PARK, NEWPORT 

CONTEMPORARY CHRISTIAN AND GOSPEL MUSIC 

Bring a picnic and a chair.  Plenty of parking available. 
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     GODõS COMMUNITY GARDEN 

 

At the Garden  by Peggy Hanney  

 

This year we are experimenting with straw bale gardening.  We have a row of ten bales of straw.  We had 

to dig holes in the straw to put our soil, which is a combination of compost, cow manure, potting soil and 

nitrogen fertilizer.   This took two weeks before plants could be added.  We added the plants and in a day 

or two had all kinds of mushrooms in the bales.  Disaster had struck!  We quickly removed as many as we 

could see.  Our clothes were spotted with a black ink.  Then the following day the mushrooms had 

reappeared.   So, once again we destroyed the crop.   A few days later our volunteer with the most 

knowledge about straw bale gardening returned from vacation and told us the mushrooms were a good sign 

that the soil was working properly and we did not need to remove them.  We planted eggplant, squash, 

muskmelons and green peppers.  Right away, something ate the melons so they were short lived.  We planted 

kale and purple cabbage in their place.   

 

The reason we decided to do this method of gardening was because our director, Linda Wood, had extra 

time to do research and became excited  about the òno weeding, self compostingó  component.  So we 

applied for a grant from Aquidneck Land Trust for this project.  We had decided we 

were not going to get the grant, but we would put in a smaller  amount of bales and if 

successful we would purchase a few more bales in the Fall.   On May 24th we 

received a letter that our grant request had been honored.  So now we will purchase 

20 more bales this Fall.  This will make it easier to dig holes in the top and sides so 

we can have complimentary plants growing in the same bale.   Thanks to Aquidneck 

Land Trust, we will continue our experiment.  Linda was right ð we have yet to pull a 

weed from the straw!   That is not the case in the rest of the garden.  
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 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 
 

2 3 
 

 

4 5 
 

 

5pmð Worship 

Service  

6 

     9:30 am 

Morning   

Worship Service 

Communion  
 

7 8 
6:30 WORSHIP  

7:00 TRUSTEES 

9 
12:30pm -Bible 

Study MOSES  

 

10 

    

11 12 
 

 

5pmð Worship 

Service  

13          
9:30 am   Tradi-

tional  Worship 

Service                      

 10:30  Missions 

Committee Mtg  

14 15 
 

 

7:00 FINANCE  

16 

12:30pm -Bible 

Study MOSES  

 

17 
 

 

18 

 

19 
 

5pmð Worship 

Service  

~Communion  

20  
 

     9:30am    

Traditional       

Worship Service  

 

21 
 
 

22 
 

 

7:00 COUNCIL  

23 
12:30pm -Bible 

Study MOSES  

6:00-9:00 p.m. 

PNS Parent 

Orientation 

24 
 

Praise Team 

Practice  

25 26 
 

5pmð Worship 

Service  

27 
 9:30am               

Contemporary 

Worship Service  

 

28 

 

 

29 
 

 

 

30 
12:30 pm -Bible 

Study MOSES  

31             
8:00-1:00  PNS 

Open House  

3:00-4:30 One 

United Board 

Meeting  

  
 

 

 

 
               

 

  

   

  

August 2017 


